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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
May 25, 2017

The Honorable William C. Brand
Mayor of the City of Redondo Beach
415 Diamond Street, P.O. Box 270
Redondo Beach, CA 90277-0270

Dear Mayor Brand:

RESPONSE TO COMMENTS FOR THE TENTATIVE TIME SCHEDULE ORDER (TSO) AND
REVISED TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (WDRs) - CITY OF REDONDO
BEACH — SEASIDE LAGOON (NPDES NO. CA0064297, Cl NO. 8034)

Thank you for your letter that the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional
Water Board) received by email on May 5, 2017. We realize that Seaside Lagoon is a unique
and important recreational amenity in your city. We have carefully considered your comments
and appreciate your staff's efforts in working with us on the development of the revised permit.
We believe that our revisions will ensure that the Seaside Lagoon provides a safe water
recreational area for its guests and will protect the beneficial uses of King Harbor.

As requested, the staff of the Regional Water Board, has revised the effective and expiration
dates in the Revised Tentative WDRs and National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
(NPDES) Order. The effective date of the NPDES permit has been changed to October 1, 2017,
after the closure of Seaside Lagoon for the 2017 operating season. The expiration date of the
NPDES permit has been changed to September 30, 2022, following the 2022 operating season.
The NPDES permit and Time Schedule Order (TSO) are scheduled to be considered by the
Regional water Board at its regularly scheduled meeting on June 1, 2017, at the Metropolitan
Water District of Southern California Board Room, 700 North Alameda Street, Los Angeles,
California.

Attached hereto is the Response to Comments document prepared which addresses the
comments received on May 5, 2017. If you or the City staff have any questions, please call
Cassandra Owens at 213-576- 6750 or Mazhar Ali at 213-576-6652.

Thanks once again for your interest and cooperation.

Sincerely,

w M&Q/\
Samuel Unger, P.E.
Executive Officer
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